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No. AICAOA/NEC/2024-25/159                                    Date: 24.02.2025 
 
 

To, 

 The Controller General of Accounts 

Mahalekha Niyantrak Bhawan, 

E-Block, GPO Complex, INA,  

New Delhi-110023.  

 

        Sub.: Request for One-Time Relaxation for Transfer to Choice        

Station- Reg. 

Respected Sir, 

          I am writing this letter on behalf of the All India Civil Accounts 

Officers (Sr. AOs & PAOs) Association (AICAOA) to bring your kind 

attention to consider “One Time Relaxation” for transfer to the choice 

station on completion of half of the tenure to those Sr. Accounts Officers 

who were posted on promotion/transfer under the old transfer policy 

before the issuance of the new Transfer Policy vide OM No. A-

32014/4/2021/MF.CGA(A)/Group „B‟/Policy/HR-III/1463 dated 12
th

 

February 2024. 

          As discussed in the meeting with your good self on 24.10.2024, it 

was assured by your office that this matter would be considered 

positively. Furthermore, this point has also been documented in Para 2 (iv) 

of the Minutes of Meeting issued vide your office letter no. A-

23006/2/2020-NGE-CGA/446 dated 05.11.2024. 

           In light of this, I sincerely request you to consider granting a “One 

Time Relaxation” for transfer to the choice station upon completion of half 

of the tenure for such Sr. AOs who were posted on promotion/transfer in 

the wake of the old transfer policy before the issuance of the new Transfer 

Policy dated 12
th

 Feb.‟ 2024. If this relaxation is not provided, it will result 

in junior officers occupying vacancies, thereby forcing senior officers to 

wait for an extended period without any fault of their own. 

            Considering the fairness and morale of the Sr. Accounts Officers of 

cadre, I request your kind intervention to approve this relaxation, ensuring 

that senior officers are not placed at a disadvantage. Your positive 

consideration of this matter would be highly appreciated.  

                                                                               Yours sincerely,                                                                                  

                                                                                                                                                                       

                                                                      (Kaushal Mishra) 

Secretary General (AICAOA) 
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